SLMC

General Membership Meeting

 Monday, February 18, 2008
Call meeting to order

The monthly membership meeting of the St. Luke’s Catholic Men’s Club was called to order by President Rico Silvas at 7:35 p.m. 

Prayer & Pledge

Our club Chaplain Nat Chavez asked all those in attendance to join him in an opening prayer. Then Club member John Hardin was invited to direct the membership in a pledge of allegiance to our flag.  

Welcome new members and guests

President Silvas next delivered a welcome to all guests and new members present as he invited them to join him at the microphone to be recognized. Seven guests came forward and introduced themselves and were greeted with a round of applause. They were Richard Meneses, Ray Lopez, Emmitt Cook, Adam Alberon, Anthony Zamora, Joseph Espedia, and Frank Medina. As in the past President Silvas thanked the Club members who invited these men to join us and he encouraged all of them to join and get involved.      

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Club members with birthdays in February were next asked to join the President at the front of the room to receive a group birthday song and a special gift of evening raffle tickets. Sixteen members’ names were read from the Club’s roster. Four of these were present to receive special attention. The most senior member was identified as Ben Olenick. 

Introduction of our cooking team

President Silvas invited the evening’s head chef Oscar Uresti to introduce his cooking team. He brought out and recognized Eric Johnson, Richard Camero, Mark Resendez, Rudy Martinez, Larry Fuentes, Orlando Garcia, and George Delgado. These volunteers were awarded a round of applause as the club’s sign of appreciation for preparing a delicious flank steak dinner.   

Minutes of the previous meeting held January 21st were next presented by Secretary, David Keller. Printed copies of these meeting minutes had been distributed prior to the meeting for members to review. Hearing no corrections or additions from the membership President Silvas asked for a motion to accept these minutes, which was provided by Peter Rangel and Alex Flores, then approved by all present.  

The Treasurer’s Report for September was then delivered by Club Treasurer Greg Shean. He had also previously distributed copies prior at the meeting and encouraged members to review the financial activity of their Club. He noted that the fifth month of our fiscal year reflected a year–to-date profit of $922.30 over the approved budget. Hearing no questions or corrections President Silvas accepted a motion to accept as presented this report from John Hardin, seconded by Terry Sparrow, and passed by all present.     

The Club’s Correspondence received since the last membership meeting was next presented by Secretary David Keller. Printed copies summarizing this correspondence had been distributed in advance of the meeting for members to review. The secretary reported we had opened twelve additional letters from students inviting the club to attend the Walter Gerlach Livestock Auction. In addition, an invoice from this auction had also been received covering our donations to these students.        

A Guest Speaker had been cancelled for this evening’s meeting due to the extensive WGD report to be presented. 

Old Business:

(
501 Entity Update – Chairman Don O’Brien had no new information to report to the membership at this time. 

· Update Feeding Under the Bridge – Chairman Greg Shean thanked the members that helped make this activity a success. Those recognized were Don O’Brien, Greg’s wife Gloria, and Emilio Rojo. Besides food prepared, delivered, and served the volunteers also passed out donated undergarments provided by club members and hygiene bags prepared and provided by Gloria sand Greg Shean. President Silvas thanked all those that personally participated and encouraged everyone to be part of this worthwhile and rewarding event.  
· Capital Campaign Status Update – Chairman Don O’Brien remarked that at this time there was no new news to report.  

· Update on St. Paul’s’ WGD Contact – President Silvas stated that he was planning a meeting with the pastor at St. Paul’s to begin negotiation on a possible two to three WGD rental contract covering 2010-2012. Matt Mora and David Keller had been asked to assist him with this meting.   

 New Business:  

(
President Silvas proudly announced that next year, 2009, the SLMC would be celebrating their 50th anniversary and in preparation for this special year the executive board had approved his creating an ad hoc Anniversary Committee that would be charged with the planning and preparation of special activities for next year. He asked any members present who might be interested in serving to see him after the meeting.   

 Reports by Appointed Officers: 

   Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report.
Chaplain – Nat Chavez reminded members that the Lenten season was all about prayer and care. He personally thanked those members who called and visited him during his illness. 

   Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report. 

Inventory Control – Steve Kelly had no report.  

Membership – Eric Johnson had no report. 

   Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and had no report. 

Reports by Standing Committees:
Special Projects – Chairman Ralf Meneses, stated their committee had received and had reviewed two requests for financial support. First they recommended approval of $180 for a table at the St. Luke’s Spanish Choir fundraiser held on February 8th. Second, they also suggested a donation of $200 for the St. Luke’s Church parishioner’s anniversary dinner and dance celebration to be held on March 8th. Lastly, Mr. Meneses announced that May 15, 2008 has been set as the deadline date for WGD distribution requests.        

Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras began by reminding members that only 12 days remain before the March 1st WGD. He stated that on Saturday, February 16th several volunteers helped clean up the pits, and on Thursday 2/23 there would be a 3:30 p.m. walk through at St. Paul’s. He also stated that this year we would have a new Master of Ceremonies, Freddy Hernandez. Lastly, he informed members who needed access to the building during the WGD to enter at the side door behind the serving line. Alex Flores reported that he had 20 general admission tickets available for $60 each and he thanked the table sellers for a job well done. Don O’Brien stated that the prize acquisition team made up of Eric Johnson, Joe Pina, and Mike Perez would have 50 raffle items and half were weapons. Felipe Gonzales remarked that his raffle ticket team needed volunteers to help sell tickets during the event. President Silvas reminded members that after 3 p.m. they needed to remove their vehicles from the parking lot so our guests can use these spaces. He also encouraged all members present to get involved and sign up to help. Joey Groff next announced that to-date 276 of the 440 Big Buck raffle tickets had been taken out and he needed help moving the other 164. He went on to announce that the top Big Buck sellers so far was Mike Perez selling 39 tickets, followed by Carlos Portales with 22 sold, and Joey Groff with 21 sold. Mike Perez was then awarded a gift of 25% of his ticket sales as a reward for his efforts.

Entertainment – Mike Perez had no report. 

Audit – Bobby Margo stated that the audit would restart on March 8 after the WGD.

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked members to pray for Don Jungman who is facing surgery, Bob Ptacek who needs a pace maker, and Joe Pina’s former spouse. He also announced that Bill Groff, Ralf Meneses, and Robert Quiroga were doing better. 

Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg had no report.

Public Relations – Everett Elstak was not present and had no report, but President    Silvas thanked him for his work on a Christmas Dance CD. He had done an excellent job on this effort.  

   Scholarships – Alex Flores had no report.

   

Lifetime Membership – Terry Sparrow had no report.  

Comments or announcements for the good of the club 

1. The St. Luke’s School invited SLMC members to take part in their 3/15 Scholarship Dance. The cost is $50 a couple or $35 for singles and tickets would be available after the meeting.  

2. Homer Fetzer announced that the Habitat House build would start on 2/29 with co- sponsors, Prince of Peace Catholic Church. He stated that on Wednesday 2/20 a Mass with a special blessing for the workers would be held. 

3. John Colannino reminded members that the church’s first blood drive for 2008 would be held on Sunday 3/2.  

4. Don Jungman announced that he would make sausage on Saturday 2/23 at St. Luke’s and needed a few good men. Come at 8 a.m. and extra sausage would be sold until 3:30 p.m.  President Silvas and Peter Rangel have offered to fix tacos and coffee for the volunteers.  

5. John McCauley reminded members that wood cutting for the WGD would be held on Wed 2/27 at Joey Groff’s property. Meet at 8 a.m. in the church parking lot.   

Raffle prize drawings this month consisted of seven WGD Big Bucks tickets. The winners were as follows:  1. Lee Ingram. 2. Ike Eisenmenger, Elizando De Los Santos, Paul Bohen, and Oscar Uresti. 3. Mike Perez, David Keller, Bill Groff, Mark Resendez. 4. Eric Johnson, Richard Buitron, Jesse Carreon, Carlos Portales, and Oscar Uresti. 5. Oscar Uresti, Lou Davis, Wally Fields, Greg Shean, and Don Modrick. 6. Paul Bolen, John Bustos, Mike Perez, Loren Brown, Jesse Carreon, Armando Alberon, Roy Lopez, and Ben Olenick. 7. Greg Shean, Felipe Gonzales, John Hardin, Gilbert Montez, Paul Bolen, Paul Keller, Joey Groff, and Ben Olenick.               
Motion to adjourn meeting was provided at 9:02 p.m. by Terry Sparrow and Mike Perez and approved by all present.   

Closing Prayer was lead by Chaplain, Nat Chavez.

The evening’s raffle brought in $401.00 and the dinner ticket sales provided $ 405.00.  

______________________
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David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

February 11, 2008

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank you email from St. Luke Spanish choir for donation.  

Correspondence – Support Request 

1.  Gerlach Livestock Show – Student letters

Callie Downs, Cullen McCloud, Kevie and Sean Hyland, Courtney Stone, Alex Stone, McKayla Balero, McCall Balero, Janie Carpenter, Casey Carpenter, Kaci DeCock

Late arrival – USPS placed in wrong PO Box – 

Gerlach invitation from Elizabeth Stricklin    

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. WGD Donation – Foresight Golf – addressed to RC Contreras

2. DADS Volunteer Services Council End of Yr donor statement for WGD $500 gift.

3. Northern Tool + Equipment  - WDG donation denial. 

4. Email from Special Projects Committee (R Meneses to Galo Gutierrez Arosemena (St. Luke Spanish choir) announcing SLMC donation of $180 for Valentine dance fundraiser. 

5. Walter Gerlach Livestock Show – Invoice due 2/15 - $2,425.00

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting February 11, 2008

For February 18, 2008 General Meeting

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Bexar County Detention Ministries – year-end 2007 donation thank you and acknowledgment  

Correspondence – Support Request  

Correspondence Miscellaneous

      1.  Frost Bank Merchant January Statement 

      2.  Alamo Tees and Advertising Invoice $392.00 (49 WGD aprons)    
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